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• Homemaker Council Meeting- February 19th at 1pm at the Boyle County Extension Office 

• Lunch and Learn- FREE nutrition and cooking class on February 2nd at 12pm at the BCEO 

• Pathways to Wellness- Free health and wellness class on Thursdays at 6pm at the BCEO 

• Tranquility Tuesday- Free mindfulness class on February 20th at 6pm at the Boyle County Public Library 

• Leader Lesson- Savor the Flavor on Friday March 1st at the BCEO 

       
 
Wilderness Trail held its first meeting of 2024 on Thursday, January 4, at 10:30 AM at the Extension Office.  We 
agreed that our club's Christmas Luncheon at Beaumont Inn and the County Christmas Party on December 8 were very 
good times.  Members volunteered for the International Dinner and the Annual Meeting county committees.  Becky 
Justice presented an outstanding Leader Lesson on "Make Up Basics."  Becky has a background in cosmetology, and 
she shared a lot of her wisdom, as well as several skin care products that she made herself.  Our February meeting will 
be on Thursday, February 2 (Groundhog Day), at which we'll all show up with multiple rolls of toilet paper (!) -- our 
February contribution for Lattimer Heights. 
 

        
 

Just a Note from your Agent 
 

This Month’s Issue…… 
                         Hey Everyone! It’s February which means there are lots   
                         of things going on that you should know about. Check  
                         out the upcoming events section to make sure you’ve  
                         got your calendar marked for some pretty interesting  
                         programming coming up. Speaking of getting info into 
the newsletter, don’t forget that the deadline to enter things you 
want printed in the newsletter is the Monday of the last full week of 
each month. This gives us time to get your information entered and 
get the newsletter emailed/mailed by the 1st of the month. Also, it is 
your responsibility to call the Extension Office to reserve a room for 
your club meetings. You may only schedule up to 3 months in 
advance. We strongly encourage you to call and cancel a room 
reservation if your plans change. These are not new rules. Thanks for 
your cooperation. If you have any issues with the FCS Program, 
Extension Office and/or it’s policies please contact me or Rita Stewart, 
Area Extension Director C3 and C4 rstewart@email.uky.edu or  
859-510-3675.  
 
 
 
Alethea Bruzek 
Boyle County Extension Agent 
for Family and Consumer Sciences 
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Lancaster Road 
Lancaster Road had our first meeting of 2024 on Wednesday January 3rd with 15 members in attendance.  A 
nominating committee was formed to seek possible candidates for the office of Vice President and Secretary. Other 
volunteers agreed to begin work on the Cultural Arts and International Dinner event to be held in March. And, 
Lancaster Road representation for the Boyle County Scholarship committee was determined. Our club is off to a 
productive year!  Our Clothing Committee Chairperson, Jan Bradshaw shared information about a shoe retail 
website, Marylandsquare.com. Maryland Square is a company that carries a wide variety of well- known brand 
shoes in sizes ranging from 4-13. Additionally, the company carries shoes in extra slim, slim, medium, wide, extra 
wide and extra, extra wide widths. The various classes being taught in the upcoming months were reviewed and 
members were encouraged to participate. From our club, Thelma Mills will be teaching how to make pillowcases 
and Nancy Lyndsey will be teaching how to make quilted make-up sized zipper bags. We are fortunate to have so 
many talented folks willing to share their skill and knowledge! Thanks to all the ladies who have taught and will be 
teaching classes and those that are so willing to make themselves available to help others learn. 

We were pleased to learn that the Salvation Army was able to distribute the toys that were donated at the Boyle 
County Homemaker Christmas party. A BIG thank you to Thelma Mills for delivering the toys to the Salvation 
Army and the food donation to the Food Pantry. The gift bags that were sewn by various members and filled with 
toiletries and other items that had been collected over the course of the year were also distributed.  The Boyle 
County Homemakers brought 2023 to a close in a way that truly showed community spirit!  In true homemaker 
fashion, work has already begun on sewing next year’s bags! And, our club collected another impressive amount of 
non-perishable food for the Food Pantry! Our meeting culminated with a brunch consisting of numerous “yum”-
worthy dishes and lots of conversation. 
 

Educational Chairperson Reports 
 

Management and Safety-Do not vacuum up any hazardous material especially not liquid.  (From firemen as this 
has happened in a nearby town) -Joyce Zinner, Management and Safety Chair 
 

History and Scrapbooking-Homemakers, if you have any pictures of any places, meetings, outings you have 
done with your club I would like to put them in our scrapbook, like the Annual meeting, the Christmas party, and 
the picnic. 
 

Family and Involvement-for 2024, we will be learning to Pamper ourselves, if you are anything like me it hard 
to think about doing something for yourself, but it needs to be done, because if we get down who is going to take 
care of us.  One way to pamper ourselves is to take a nice bubble bath or a nice steamy aromatic shower, enjoy 
pampering yourselves this month. 
Environment             This cute little bee (which I picked up at a State Park in Nebraska while traveling in 
December)            does "double duty" in the Environment category.  First, he (she?) reminds us not to 
forget about              bees and their importance in our world.  Second, this particular little bee is an 
example of       good environmental practices.  The bee was produced by a company called "Eco 
Pals," whose motto is "Choose Planet Over Plastic."  Eco Pals are doing their part to reduce the amount of plastic 
litter in our lands and oceans.  This bee contains materials made from 100% recycled plastic bottles; it has stitched 
eyes and whiskers; it contains no plastic beans, whiskers, glitter or sequins, and the uncoated hangtag is attached 
with a natural cloth cord.  The back of the price tag lists four things that we can do to reduce plastic and help save 
wildlife and sea life:  1. Say "no" to plastic straws.  2. Pack a "litterless lunch", use reusable containers for food and 
thermoses for drinks.  Put it all in a reusable lunch box.  3. Bring reusable bags to the store.  4. Spread the word, 
tell your friends! As it says on the bee's tag, "Less Plastic is Fantastic!"  Eliminate-Replace-Recycle. -Rita Bloom 
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                                          76er’s-The 76ers met with some friends before our regular meeting. One of the activities was  
                                           making these donut snowmen. It was yummy & fun !! 76ers met Tuesday, Jan 9th at 1:30  
                                          Teresa did the lesson on makeup basics.  Thank you, Teresa. We may need a field trip to 
                                          Merle Normans. 
������  The County Council are planning for many events for this Spring:  
                                            • March 26- International Dinner & Cultural Arts • May 7,8,9- State Meeting • County 
Annua                                Meeting- (possibly in June)  The suggestion was made for the Secretary notes from County
                                          Council be sent out in an email to all homemakers to keep us informed.  County Council
meetings are the 3rd Monday of each month, all homemakers are welcome to attend!!  Our 76er's group also welcomes 
newcomers.  We meet at 1:30 the 2nd Tuesday of each month at the Extension office.  Happy New Years to all our 
Homemaker sisters!  Hope you have a blessed 2024.
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